
Friday 3rd November 2023 
Dear Families,  

Thank you for your understanding this week for the late minute change of opening times on 
Thursday. The wind had a small amount of impact on the grounds - a few trees buckled in the wind 
and required some attention and a couple of tiles on the roof got dislodged...other than that we 
are grateful everyone stayed safe and the school got into full swing from 1030.  

If you haven't already, please sign up for a parent/teacher meeting slot using the electronic sign-
up form Mrs Morgans sent out. This is a great chance for a check in to see how your child has 
settled in to the new academic year.  

Now we are past half term, we can start to talk about Christmas! I'm looking forward to my first 
Christmas at Mullion Primary School and being part of the following events for the first time! Here 
are a few dates for your diary: 

- Pebbles and Shells Christmas Play Performance will be on 13/12/23 at 5:00pm 

- The School Christmas Fayre will be taking place in the afternoon on 15/12/23 

- The KS2 Carol Concert will take place on 18/12/23 at 5:00pm 

- Christmas lunch will also take place on 18/12/23 

Please put these dates in your diary and more details will follow closer to the time.  

Attendance 
Target for 2023/24:  96% 

W/b 16th Oct Weekly Attendance 

Pebbles 98.7% 

Shells 95.5% 

Starfish 96.3% 

Waves 96.5% 

Surfers 97.0% 

Virtues Award 
EYFS/KS1 Eve 

KS2 Alexander 

Stars of the Week 

Reception Max 

Year 1 Estelle 

Year 2 Lala 

 Year 3 Lacey 

Year 4 Danni 

Year 5 Oliver 

Year 6 Emily 



Respect others, showing 
kindness and empathy  

Care for our school and 
everything in it  

Take pride in my work and  view 
challenge as an opportunity to 

learn  

 Mullion 3 

Diary Dates 

Monday 6th November Year 4 Swimming resumes at Culdrose 
Monday 6th November Year 5 and 6 Football Tournament at Helston 4pm 
Tuesday 7th November KS2 Cross Country at Mullion Secondary School 4pm 
13th &15th November Teacher & Parent Meetings 
Wednesday 13th December Pebbles and Shells Christmas Play at 5pm 
Friday 15th December Christmas Fayre 
Monday 18th December School Christmas Lunch 
Monday 18th December KS2 Carol Concert at 5pm 
Tuesday 19th December Last Day of Term 
Thursday 4th January Return to School 
Friday 9th February Last Day of Half Term 
Monday 19th February Return to School 
Thursday 28th March Last Day of Term 
Monday 15th April Return to School 
Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 
Friday 24th May Last Day of Half Term 
Monday 3rd June Return to School 
Wednesday 24th July Inset Day 
Thursday 25th July Last Day of Term 

The theme for this Year’s Children in Need is BE SPOTACULAR. Children are able to 
come into school in home clothes on Friday 17th November - either bright colours or 
spots in return for a £1 donation. 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up to Class Dojo. We now have 74 parents! I've 
been informed the app may ask you to pay for a subscription - this is not necessary 
and not expected by the school. The features we use are free. So if this pops up, just 
press the 'X' in the corner of the page and it will go away.  

Well done to Fia in Year 6 who submitted a photo she took at Poltesco for the 
Newsletter Banner. 

Have a lovely weekend,  

Mr Chirgwin  


